
OPM has issued the following guidance to affected individuals: 

 Monitor financial account statements and immediately report any suspicious or unusual activity to 

financial institutions. 

 Request a free credit report at www.AnnualCreditReport.com or by calling 1-877-322-8228.  

Consumers are entitled by law to one free credit report per year from each of the three major 

credit bureaus – Equifax®, Experian®, and TransUnion® – for a total of three reports every 

year.  Contact information for the credit bureaus can be found on the Federal Trade 

Commission (FTC) website, www.ftc.gov. 

 Review resources provided on the FTC identity theft website, www.identitytheft.gov.  The FTC 

maintains a variety of consumer publications providing comprehensive information on 

computer intrusions and identity theft. 

 You may place a fraud alert on your credit file to let creditors know to contact you before opening 

a new account in your name.  Simply call TransUnion® at 1-800-680-7289 to place this alert.  

TransUnion® will then notify the other two credit bureaus on your behalf. 
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